GOSNOLD BOARD OF SELECTMEN June 27, 2018

Meeting open @ 10:31

Present: Gail Blout, Sarah Berry, Stewart Young, Lisa Wright, Sarah Smith, George Shaw, David Warr, Kriss Lombard, Fran Veeder, Seth Garfield, and from the Massachusetts Department of Revenue; Tom Guilfoyle and Jen Williams

BOARD OF SELECTMEN:

Gail welcomed Tom Guilfoyle and Jen Williams from the Department of Revenue. They visited to discuss the process to set our annual tax rate. All growth (building permits and subdivisions) need to be entered in the LA13 by October 15. The local official's directory needs to be updated on an annual basis. Ultimately, the tax rate should be set sometime in February after the Assessor finishes their work in January.

There was continued discussion about the storage of materials at the ferry dock landing. The parked vehicles are abundant, and the need for temporary storage of materials is apparent. There is also the question of enforcement.

Warrants were reviewed and signed.

Annual Appointments:

Assessor - Kris Lombard

Board of Health Agent - Karen Walega

Building Inspector - Andy Bobola

Cemetery Manager - Asa Lombard IV

Central Billing Clerk – Lisa Wright

Community Preservation Act Committee – Wyatt Garfield, Lisa Wright, Dix Leeson, Jay Merriam

Conservation Commission - Michael Parker, Jay Merriam

Council on Aging - Kris Lombard

Cultural Council - Emily Anderson, Rebecca Garfield

Electrical Inspector - Randy Caswell

Electric Light Manager – Wayne Perrier

Finance Committee – Stewart Young, Sarah Berry

Fire Chief - Seth Garfield

Fire Department - Seth Garfield, Wayne Perrier, Bill Archer, Paula DiMare, George Isabel, Dillon Storek, Dale Lynch, Lisa Wright, Russell Wright

First Aid – Bill Archer, Paula DiMare, Seymour DiMare, Seth Garfield, George Isabel, Asa Lombard IV, Dale Lynch, Wayne Perrier, Dillon Storek, Kim Wiggin, Lisa Wright, Russell Wright

Forest Warden - Lisa Wright

Gosnold Community Fund – G. Stewart Young, Aimee Lombard, Kelly Kimball, Dorothy Garfield Harbor Master – George Isabel (Cuttyhunk), Quinn Condon (Naushon)

Harbor Master Assistant – Dale Lynch

Inspector of Animals – Renata Davidson

Librarian - Dorothy Garfield

Mooring Collector - Dale Lynch

Police Chief/Dog Officer - George Isabel

Plumbing & Gas Inspector – Jim Sullivan, Earle Garde

Registrar of Voters – Lisa Wright

Secretary to Selectmen - Lisa Wright

Shellfish Warden - Asa Lombard IV

Shellfish Constable - Dale Lynch (Cuttyhunk), Kyle Marks (Nashawena), Quinn Condon (Naushon)

Solid Waste Manager - Asa Lombard IV

Summer Patrol Police Department & Dog Officer - Dillon Storek

Tax Collector - Sarah Smith

Town Hall Janitor - Lisa Wright

Water Department Superintendent - Russell Wright

Wharfinger - George Isabel

Zoning Board of Appeals – Seth Garfield, Paula DiMare, Mac Davidson, Dale Lynch (Alternate)

A motion was made to approve the annual appointments, duly seconded. So moved. Unanimous vote.

TAX COLLECTOR:

The real estate and personal property bills are being printed by a new printer in Rhode Island. Vision Government Solutions has been helpful with providing information.

SCHOOL:

The school has an opening for a Lunch Monitor from 11:45 – 12:45 during the school year. The pay is \$11.00/hour.

POLICE/FIRE/1ST AID:

Seth will be Fire Chief beginning July 1 and will conduct youth fire drills on Wednesday throughout the summer.

HIGHWAY:

Seth reported that he and crew have repaired pot holes and mowed along the side of the roads. He has installed signs for parking at the ferry dock.

WATER:

The town did receive a grant of \$35,000 to study our water supply and infrastructure. White Water will conduct the study.

LONG RANGE PLANNING:

LRP will meet over the summer to discuss the dwindling winter population and affordable housing.

LOOKOUT PARK:

Landvest conducted a survey for the town owned piece at the top of Tower Hill Road. The unrestricted value is \$36,000, the restricted value is \$18,000. The National Park Service wants the town to buy back the restriction placed on the property.

HARBOR MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE: HMC will meet next on 6/30.

Gail Blout

G. Stewart Young

Sarah Berry

GOSNOLD BOARD OF SELECTMEN September 7, 2018